Acknowledgements

Penn Township Supervisors

Roy Knause, Chairperson Jon Payne Darwin Swope

Penn Township Planning Commission

Dan Kuruna, Chairperson Jan Ritter Laurin Slaybaugh Clyde Strawser Linda Herman Merv Heimbach Dave Rothermel

Zoning Officer

Tom Snyder

Consultant

Thomas R. Deans Associates Milton, Pennsylvania

The Planning Process

The Penn Township Planning Commission met for approximately 20 workshop sessions to review data and develop planning concepts for each element of the Plan. Workshop sessions were organized around each of the following categories: agriculture, land use, housing, transportation, community facilities, recreation, sewer and water, and stormwater management.

The Planning Commission also held numerous public meetings to solicit input on the Comprehensive Plan. Among the groups that were invited to participate in the interactive workshops were Township farmers, the business community, the School District and Susquehanna University, and representatives from adjoining municipalities. To better understand the role that agriculture plays in the Township, the Planning Commission met with the director of the County Conservation Service and staff responsible for implementation of the Nutrient Management Act.

Mapping

The maps contained in the Penn Township Comprehensive Plan were prepared by SEDA-COG.